
 

 

B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

NEXT Day Chapter  
Meeting  
1:00pm 

Monday — Oct. 4th 
Fairview UMC 

A Message from Pat  — 
 

Our October speaker, Kathy Delaney, has a 
Bachelor of Fine Arts degree in art education 
from the University of Arizona and loves 
teaching quiltmaking techniques.  She has been 
absorbing everything she can that is quilt 
related since she began quilting in 1991.  
Kathy has belonged to and been active in 
several quilt guilds during her quilting journey.  
She has worked and taught at Prairie Point 
Quilts in Shawnee, KS since its opening in June 
of 1995. 
Many of Kathy’s quilts have been featured in 
several quilt magazines over the years and 
have also won many prestigious awards.  Kathy 
has written several quilt books including her 
seventh, Pots de Fleurs — A Garden of  
Applique Techniques, published in 2009.  She 
was a featured teacher at the American Quilters  

A Message from Connie — 
 

Hello, Fall!  Love the cooler nights and not-so-
hot days. 

The speaker for the Oct 7th Starlight Piecemak-
ers program will be Sharon Wasteney, from 
Hannibal, Mo. The program is titled "Quilts: Pre-
serving the Family, Sharing the Stories." You can 
read more about all the wonderful things she 
does at sharonwasteney@gmail.com. A big 
thank you again for all the labels you ladies 
sewed on.  Boo! took 32 chemo quilts to Uni-
versity Hospital and Irmgard and I took 20 
quilts and 7 flannel blankets to Ronald McDon-
ald House, and 6 larger quilts to True North. 
They were very much appreciated.  See you on 
Oct. 7th! 

 Connie Richards 

 Starlight Chapter President 

NEXT Starl ight Piecemakers 
Chapter Meeting  

7:00pm 
Thursday — Oct. 7th 

Fairview UMC 
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CEO’s Message 

Isn't shopping at our guild meetings wonderful?  Each month different items donated from 
the Jackie Pruneau estate and from community member Marion Harter will be for sale.  Pro-
ceeds go to the general fundraising for the guild, and will greatly help since we needed to 
skip last year’s quilt show.  Keep making your guilts though because we are having a quilt 
show next fall!!!!!  See info in other parts of this newsletter. 

I have received a request from the family of former member Janice Gaston.  They plan to 
donate some fabric to the guild but also wondered if we had any members who would be 
interested in doing some restoration on  some of the older quilts.  Please contact me if you 
have any interest and expertise and I will get you the family’s information. 

Pat Leistner is looking for some help each month with the sound system.  Some of the parts 
are a little heavy and she needs help.  Please contact her if you attend the day guild meet-
ings and could help her. 

 —Judi Kirkpatrick 

mailto:sharonwasteney@gmail.com


  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Period:  08/01/2021-08/31/2021 

 

Approved Report prepared & submitted on 
09/13/2021 to Board for Approval by 

 

Martha Eberhard, Treasurer 

Guild’s NET ASSETS on 08/31/2021 

Cash 08/31/2021 (General Ledger) $22,387.97 

Savings (Money Mkt Balance)                     $ 1,035.46  

CD's (2) $11,504.44 

Net Assets on 05/31/2021 $34,927.87 

Number of Members  114 
 

FY2021-2022 (07/01/21-06/30/22) 

Year-to-Date Summary of General Ledger  

Financial Transactions To-Date 

Beginning Cash Balance               
(G/L) 7/1/2021 

$19,157.72 

FY2021-2022 Deposits $5,001.58 

FY2021-2022 Expenses ($1,771.58)   

Ending (Cash) Balance     
on 8/31/2021 

$22,387.72 

 

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting Adopted Motions 

From the Board Secretary:  
The following motions were made and adopted at the September 13th, 2021 BTQG 
Board of Directors meeting:  
1. To accept the minutes of August 9th, 2021 board of directors meeting. 
2. To accept the treasurer’s report of August 31, 2021.  
3. To contract with the Fairview Road Church of Christ for the 2022 Quilt Show and 
charge an admission of $5.00. 
4. To adjourn the meeting.    
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Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit 
organization, established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its 
members and in the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

BTQG Board of Directors 2021-2022   

Executive Board Members (Elected Officers)   

CEO Judi Kirkpatrick jikirk@yahoo.com 

Vice CEO Trina Pratt thesierraquilter@gmail.com 

Past CEO Boo Kula bookula74@gmail.com 

Secretary Betty White bettyj49@centurytel.net 

Treasurer Martha Eberhard marthaeberhard@hotmail.com 

Day President Pat Leistner patleistner@gmail.com 

Starlight President Connie Richards richardscs60@gmail.com 

   

Standing Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Day Programs Willie Morris morrisw@missouri.edu 

 Judy Gieselman gieselmanja@missouri.edu 

 Carrol Lewis cale0d@mizzou.edu 

Starlight Programs Various  

Membership Deb Kagay ddk612@centurytel.net 

Librarian Elaine Keely tkeely7@gmail.com 

 Nancy Antonio njzaquilter@yahoo.com 

Service Projects Irmgard Marsh rogerscott935@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Lynn Hill hilllynn@earthlink.net 

Quilt Show Peggy Brothers peggybrothers@icloud.com 

Quilt Show Kathryn Reece kathrynreece24@gmail.com 

Hospitality   

   

Ad Hoc Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Webmaster Janet Hollandsworth quilterchic@centurytel.net 

Social Media Barb Nixon vbnixon22@gmail.com 

Membership Directory Debbie Odor debbie.odor@gmail.com 

Winter Retreat Anna Mary Hughes annamaryyh@gmail.com 
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Calendar Contacts:   (For email addresses, consult the directory)  

Day Chapter: Pat Leistner   573-446-0811  

Starlight Chapter: Connie Richards   660-346-1577 

Guild’s Calendar:        Trina Pratt                   775-770-4645 

Please note that not all interest groups may meet every month.  

You are welcome to ask the contact people at right for information 

or questions about any of these friendly groups. 

Guild Interest Groups on Calendar 

Featherweight Friends: Pam Close 573-808-3496 

Needlework:                    Mona Stevenson    573-698-2019 

Modern Quilt:     Lora Brinkman 573-821-0262 

SASH:     Sarah Briggs 573-634-2162 

Sassy Stitchers:     Peggy Brothers 573-819-6682 

Small Wonders:     Karon Huggler 573-489-6373 
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October 2021 
Sun Mo n Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4  Sit ‘n Sew 
9:00am 
Fairview UMC 
Day Chapter 
1:00pm 
Fairview UMC 

5 6 7  Starlight 
Piecemakers 
7:00pm 
Fairview UMC 

8 9 

10 11  BTQG 
Board meeting 
7:00 
Via ZOOM 

12 13  Small 
Wonders 
1:00pm   DBRL 
BTQG newsletter 
submission 
deadline 
5:00pm 

14  Sassy 
Stitchers 
9:30-11:30am 
Judy 
Gieselman 

15 16 

17  Make It 
Modern 
2:00-3:00pm 
Appletree 
Quilting 
Center 

18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26  Needle-
work 
10:30am 
Betty White 

27 28 29 30 

31  Halloween       
*PLEASE NOTE:  
Fairview United Methodist Church requests 
everybody to wear masks inside the building.   



  

 

Happy Birthday!!! 

Oct. 5 Mavis Mitzel Oct. 14 Cathy Fulkerson Oct. 27 Mary Pilkenton 

Oct. 7 Robin Heider Oct. 15 Jean Brueggen-
johann 

Oct. 27 Christie 
Fuenfhausen 

Oct. 9 Mona Stevenson Oct. 15 Janice Zelasko Oct. 29 Kathy Ellsworth 

Oct. 10 Hsiao-Mei Wiedmeyer Oct. 18 Laura Eggeman   

Oct. 13 Pat Leistner Oct. 22 Janice Haralson   
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Sewing Ma chines for Sal e 

Former guild member Jackie Pruneau has passed away and her family graciously donated her 
quilting items to the guild to use for fundraising and service projects. Part of the donation 
included several sewing machines along with all needed parts and accessories and their origi-
nal owners’ manuals. Debbie Odor has spent considerable time assembling, testing and re-
searching each of the machines and they are now available for sale.  

Husqvarna 6690 Viking 

This machine was made in 1981 (40 years old) and was last serviced in 2003.  It’s had a 
board replacement and the cartridges do not work as designed, but the straight and zigzag 
stitches are solid. This could be a good starter machine for someone just getting into sewing. 
Suggested value is $50. 

New Home Janome Memory Craft 8000 

Purchased in 1991, this machine is 30 years old. It uses cartridges similar to Game Boy to 
send files to the small embroidery unit which appears to have a circular stitch area of approx-
imately 2-1/2” in diameter, perfect for baby clothes.  There are 3 fonts of letters and num-
bers as well as 12 more design cartridges.  The embroidery part seems to work flawlessly. 
The straight and zigzag stitches are solid, but the decorative stitches don’t work as expected. 
All original feet are present, as well as a ¼” piecing foot.  This could be a nice starter ma-
chine.  Suggested value is $300. 

HuskyLock Serger 560EDT 

This machine was also purchased in 1991 (30 years old). It was threaded and ready to sew a 
3-thread overcast and it sewed perfectly. Suggested value is $50. 

Proceeds from the sale of these donated items will go to BTQG General Fundraising. 

If interested in any of these machines, please contact Debbie Odor (Debbie.odor@gmail.com 
or 901-218-1345) or Martha Eberhard (marthaeberhard@hotmail.com or 573-356-0311). 

mailto:Debbie.odor@gmail.com
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Page 5 October, 2021 

Quilters Garage Sale Oct. 8-9 
Friday 8:00 - 5:00, Sat 8:00 - 3:00 
Address: 810 Yale, Columbia MO 65203 
  
Due to the passing of Becky Paneck and Susan Forrest Kelley, and the fact that Jackie Berry 
has moved to the Columbia area and is downsizing, friends of the quilters will be hosting a 
garage sale for the husbands at 810 Yale Columbia on Fri. Oct 8 from 8:00 - 5:00, Sat 8:00 - 
3:00.  Items include pattern books, yarns, threads, beads, fabrics, quilting tools, etc.   

I have a Baby Lock Model BLQK2 Sashiko Machine for sale.  This machine is straight stitch 
only and duplicates the sashiko hand stitches.  It's loads of fun and the results are impres-
sive.  I'm not using it much since I'm concentrating on free motion quilting.  Price is 
$800.  You're welcome to try it any time.  
Trina Pratt, 775-770-4645  

(Continued from page 1) 
Society Quilt Show in April 2003 and at the AQS show in Nashville in 2006.  She designs patterns for 
piecing and applique under the name of Fabric Crayon Designs. 
The program she will present to us at the October meeting is “When Is a Scrap Quilt Not a Scrap 
Quilt?”  The program invites the answer to the question and illustrates with lots of quilts.  We will 
begin with what your definition is, and then see what quirky ideas Kathy has.  Lots of laughter, lots of 
quilts, lots of food for thought.  
 Pat Leistner 
 Day Chapter President 

Qui lt Show 2022  

We are thrilled to announce plans for our 2022 Quilt Show!!!!!  

Where:  Fairview Road Church of Christ, 201 S Fairview Road. (Next to the Fairview Clinic)  

When:  Friday and Saturday, September 16th and 17th, 2022.  (with set up the day before on Thurs-
day, the15th)  

Theme:  Block by block a quilt is sewn. Block by block a community has grown.  

Ten members of the board recently visited the church. Although their multipurpose room was a little 
smaller than we had wanted, the board voted to have the church as our next location for the quilt 
show.  The positives are that it is very affordable, there is a lot of room for the marketplace, lots 
of  parking, and a good location.  So we are very excited to start filling in the details in the coming 
months!  

We were extremely pleased to see a number of members say they would be willing to help with the 
quilt show when they filled out their membership forms!  Let us know what areas would interest you. 
We will need some members to take the lead with the Opportunity Quilt.  It is a lovely quilt made by 
the Redwork Group and it is finished!  We just need someone to spearhead the ticket sales. We will 
also need someone to spearhead the Silent Auction. Additionally, help will be needed with advertising 
and other areas of the quilt show. Tell us when you see us, or email us with what you would be will-
ing to help with, or with your ideas!  

Katherine Reece (kathrynreece@gmail.com)  
Peggy Brothers. (peggybrothers@icloud.com)  

Shop ‘Til You Drop!  Then Quilt ‘Til You Wilt! 

mailto:kathrynreece@gmail.com
mailto:peggybrothers@icloud.com
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Angel Wings Clothing Closet Easter Basket Project 
 

Jody Dishman reached out on Facebook looking for quilters for a very special project. Lora 
Brinkman is hoping to get some help in fulfilling this request.  
 
Note from Lora:  
You are going to think I’m crazy, but I know as a team WE CAN DO THIS!! 
 
Goal:   100 quilts for 100 baskets for Easter 2022 
Quilt Sizes:  45x50 and 30x38 (Approximate sizes; this gives you an idea.  

They don’t have to be exact) 
Types:  Boy and girl quilts are needed; any color, style and/or fabric.  

They aren’t picky. They’ve had quilts with cat fabric, dogs, moons, birds, Dis-
ney, etc.) 

 
Date Needed by Lora:  April 7

th
 (this is FINISHED quilts for delivery to AWCC;  

if you need help with quilting, please have them to Lora the 
sooner the better) 

 
First, Lora has NOT promised 100 quilts. Lora has told Jody she would personally help to 
provide 20 quilts and reach out to the BTQG members in hopes that others will also help 
with whatever they can do… 1 top, 2 tops, 20 tops. YOUR CHOICE!  
 
If getting the tops quilted is your hesitation, Lora is offering to collect the tops and quilt 
them. Trina Pratt has also offered to assist in quilting. Please provide the top and backing. 
Lora will be scouring deals for batting and has offered to provide batting, if needed. If you 
have batting scraps to send along with your quilt tops, that is excellent. If not, please do not 
let that keep you from helping.  
 
If you are willing to help, please contact Lora Brinkman (lora3677@gmail.com; 573-
821-0262; Facebook messenger, carrier pigeon, guild meeting, whatever works for 
you). She’s trying to figure out an approximate number, so please think about how 
many you can help with and let her know that number. If you have an idea of how 
you can help, don’t hesitate to reach out. All help is appreciated and welcome.  
 
 
Here’s information about AWCC and the Easter Basket Project:  
 
Angel Wings Clothing Closet (AWCC) is a 501(c)3 non-profit.  They work with foster chil-
dren in the state of Missouri, providing clothing and essential needs. There are approxi-
mately 13,000 children in Missouri foster care. 
 
Every year for the past 4 years AWCC has held an Easter Event. Why Easter? As a foster 
parent and foster child, it's extremely difficult to attend community events and not run into 
biological family members. Typically biological family intentionally attend these events in 
hopes to run into the children. This can be difficult and sometimes dangerous to the chil-
dren. Foster parents aren't able to relax and the children become very emotional and con-
fused, ruining what should be a fun day.  
 
At Angel Wings Easter Event ONLY those on a list are allowed to attend. They have the 
sheriff's department, public safety and fire personnel attending. This is to keep kids safe, 
keep drama down, and help rebuild relationships between police and foster kids.  
 
Every child receives a laundry-basket-sized Easter basket FULL of toys and candy. Each 

mailto:lora3677@gmail.com
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basket also has a special quilt for each child. The laundry basket is lined with the quilt fol-
lowed by toys, stuffed animals and candy. The quilts are super important to the chil-
dren.  AWCC has received photos from parents after Easter showing the children sleeping 
with them, taking them to surgery with them, and making forts with them. Every child de-
serves a special quilt.   
 
Usually the Audrain quilt guild completes 100 quilts for this group each year. However, this 
year they called to let AWCC know that several of their members were hit by Covid and 
other medical issues.  They just didn't feel that they could complete the 100 quilts needed 
this year. That is why AWCC decided to reach out to others.   
 
AWCC needs quilts that are like small lap-size quilts. Sizes for older kids are typically 
45”x50” and for the smaller kids 30”x38”. They can also use some quilts for dolls. Doll 
quilts are added to baskets for the kids receiving dolls. It would be great fun if a doll’s quilt 
could match the child’s quilt.  Children coming to the event are from the ages of newborn to 
18 years old (typically older children have an intellectual disability). Both boy and girl quilts 
are needed; any color, style and/or fabric. They aren’t picky. They’ve had quilts with cat 
fabric, dogs, moons, birds, Disney.... ALL kinds. The kids LOVE the quilts!   
 
Quilts need to be finished and to AWCC the week prior to Easter. The event will be Satur-
day April 16

th
, so finished quilts need to be to AWCC by April 9

th
. Lora Brinkman will coor-

dinate getting the quilts to AWCC. All you need to do is bring them to a Starlight guild 
meeting, arrange a time to drop off at Lora’s home, or arrange a time for Lora to pick them 
up from you. 
 
If you are willing to help, please contact Lora Brinkman (lora3677@gmail.com; 573-
821-0262; Facebook messenger, carrier pigeon, guild meeting, whatever works for 
you). She’s trying to figure out an approximate number, so please think about how 
many you can help with and let her know that number. If you have an idea of how 
you can help, don’t hesitate to reach out. All help is appreciated and welcome.  

Easter baskets for foster kids, from a previous year’s Easter Event. 

mailto:lora3677@gmail.com
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NEXT Day Chapter  
Meeting 
1:00pm 

Monday — Oct. 4th 

 

NEXT Starl ight Piecemakers 
Chapter Meeting 

7:00pm 
Thursday — Oct. 7th 

“This year I’m going trick-or-
treating for fabric!” 
  
    — Anonymous 
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